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Senator Siewart asked: 
 
How is the location of these ICCs and the makeup of their staff determined, and what measures 
are in place to assess the relevance and effectiveness of their service delivery? 
 
 
Answer: 
 
As at 1 July 2004, ICCs were established in the regional offices of the former Aboriginal and 
Torres Strait Islander Services (ATSIS) to minimise disruption to services and confusion for 
clients.  The locations of ICCs are being progressively reviewed to ensure they are in the best 
location to meet business needs. 
 
Staff in ICCs initially comprised the former ATSIS staff in those offices who were mapped to 
agencies on a ‘staff follow function’ basis.  All agencies in the ICCs have been reviewing their 
staffing needs with a view to achieving the right mix of staff with the appropriate skills to work 
in a whole of government way.  Staff from other agencies are being included in ICCs (eg the 
Department of Education, Science and Training.  In NSW some ICCs include staff from the state 
Department of Aboriginal Affairs. 
 
A post implementation review of ICCs will be conducted later this financial year.  Terms of 
reference are currently being drafted in consultation with other agencies represented in the ICC 
network. 
 
 




